Public Utilities
Commission of Ohio

TO0:  Docketing Division

From: Jill Henry, Rail Specialist, Rail Division
Cc: PUCO Legal Department

Date: 10/11/17

Re: PUCO Case No. 16-2437-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for the Installation

of Active Warning Devices at the IORY Railroad Crossing, DOT# 151-350H,
Camargo Road in Hamilton County, Ohio.

On August 22, 2016, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized funding
for Indiana & Ohio Railway (IORY) to install lights and gates at the Camargo Road,
DOT#151-350H, grade crossing in Hamilton County, Ohio. The crossing was surveyed on
April 25, 2016 and was found to warrant the upgrade.

On January 25, 2017, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project and
requiring project completion by October 25, 2017.

On October 3, 2017, IORY filed a request for a 30 day extension. The contractor, Progress Rall,
informed IORY that there was a delay in the delivery of the project materials. According to the
request, the contractor is scheduled to begin work the first week of November 2017.

Staff recommends the 30 day extension.



PATRICK
ENGINEERING

October 3, 2017

Ohio Public Utilities Division
PUCO Docketing Division
180 E Broad St

Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Subject: REQUEST FOR EXTENSION — Camargo Road, Maderia, Hamilton County, Ohio
Upgrade to Lights and Gates — Case: 16-2437-RR-FED

Reference: Agency ID: Camargo Road (PID 103323)
AAR/DOT #: 151350H
RR Reimb.#: 16I0RY22R
IORY #: Milepost: MP 16.89
Midland Subdivision

PUCO Docketing Division:
Patrick Engineering (Patrick), on behalf of the Indiana & Ohio Railway Company, is requesting a 30-day
extension for the above-referenced project since the Contractor (Progress Rail) has just informed us that there
is a delay in their materials delivery.
The project was awarded to Progress Rail Services with a vendor agreement and purchase order (PO) provided.
The project is reusing the existing power service for the new equipment, and a PO has been secured for the
flagging. The order deadline is October 25, 2017 for completion, and the contractor expects to begin work the
first week of November and be completed by mid-November, 2017.
Please feel free to contact me at (614) 354-4933 if you have any questions regarding this submission.
Sincerely,
PATRICK ENGINEERING INC.

S‘ N
Joseph Bolzenius, PE
Public Projects Consultant — Project Manager

3650 Olentangy River Road, Suite 110, Columbus, OH 43214
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